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June 7, 2016 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Council members 
 
FROM: Tom Eckman 
 
SUBJECT: Comments on Retirement from Council 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Presenter: Tom Eckman 
 
Summary: After nearly three and one-half decades and seven power plans (plus one 

“supplement” and one “comprehensive review”) I will be retiring from the 
Council at the end of June. In parting, I intend to offer a few reflections on 
the Council’s role and perhaps speculate a bit on the challenges and 
opportunities going forward. But, most importantly, I will to take the 
opportunity to publicly thank all of the members for their diligence and 
collaboration with staff during the development of the 7th Plan.   

 
Relevance: It’s time to step aside to let the next generation of analysts sustain the 

invaluable work of the Council and adapt their analysis to address new 
issues.  
 

My Work Plan: Enjoy “semi-retirement”  
 
Background:  NA 
 
More Info: NA  
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